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§ 643.31 Policy—Flood hazards. 

Each Determination of Availability 
Report will include an evaluation of 
the flood hazards, if any, relative to 
the property involved in the proposed 
outgrant action, pursuant to the provi-
sions of Executive Order 11296, August 
10, 1966. DA will not authorize the use 
of lands in flood plains for habitation 
purposes or any other use which may 
be uneconomical, hazardous, or unnec-
essary. 

§ 643.32 Policy—Endangered species. 

The Endangered Species Act of 1973 
(16 U.S.C. 1531 et seq.), declares the in-
tention of Congress to conserve threat-
ened and endangered species of fish, 
wildlife and plants, and the ecosystems 
on which those species depend. The Act 
provides that Federal agencies must 
utilize their authorities in furtherance 
of its purposes by carrying out pro-
grams for the conservation of endan-
gered or threatened species, and by 
taking such necessary action to insure 
that any action authorized by that 
agency will not jeopardize the contin-
ued existence of such endangered or 
threatened species or result in the de-
struction or modification of habitat of 
such species which is determined by 
the Secretaries of the Departments of 
Commerce or Interior, as appropriate, 
to be critical. 

§ 643.33 Policy—Coastal zone manage-
ment. 

(a) The Coastal Zone Management 
Act of 1972 (16 U.S.C. 1456), directs all 
Federal agencies conducting or sup-
porting activities directly affecting the 
coastal zone of a state, to conduct or 
support those activities in a manner 
which is, to the maximum extent prac-
ticable, consistent with approved state 
management programs. The opinion of 
the Attorney General of the United 
States is that Federal lands are ex-
cluded from mandatory compliance 
with the state’s coastal zone manage-
ment program, regardless of the type of 
Federal jurisdiction exercised 
thereover. However, it is Army policy 
that its activities will comply, to the 
extent practicable, with a state’s ap-
proved coastal zone management pro-
gram. 

(b) Applications for grants for use of 
real estate affecting land or water uses 
in the coastal zone of a state will in-
clude a certification that the proposed 
activity complies with the state’s ap-
proved program and that applicant’s 
activity will be conducted in a manner 
consistent with the law. 

(c) An activity affecting land or 
water uses in the coastal zone of a 
state which will not be conducted in a 
manner consistent with an approved 
state program will be exempted from 
this certification requirement only if 
the Secretary of Commerce, on his own 
initiative or upon appeal of the appli-
cant, determines that the activity is 
consistent with the objectives of the 
Coastal Zone Management Act or is 
otherwise necessary in the interest of 
national security. 

§ 643.34 Policy—Public utilities on in-
stallations. 

(a) Contracting officers, with the ap-
proval of Installation Commanders, are 
authorized to permit the extension of 
public utilities upon installations, as 
part of the contract for furnishing to 
the Government electricity, water, and 
gas, where such extension is necessary 
solely to serve the installation and not 
in part to serve private consumers out-
side the installation. The above au-
thorization is covered by the provisions 
of the contract for purchase of utilities 
services contained in Armed Services 
Procurement Regulations. 

(b) Contracts or agreements for the 
sale of surplus utilities services as au-
thorized by law or regulations will in-
clude similar authority for the pur-
chaser to install and maintain such fa-
cilities on the installation as necessary 
in connection with the sale of such 
utilities services, in accordance with 
AR 420–41 and AR 105–23. 

§ 643.35 Policy—Mineral leasing on 
lands controlled by the Department 
of the Army. 

(a) Acquired lands—(1) General. The 
Coal Leasing Amendments Act of 1975, 
hereinafter referred to as the act, 
amended the Mineral Leasing Act for 
Acquired Lands (30 U.S.C. 352) and per-
mits the Secretary of Interior (SI), 
with the consent of the Secretary of 
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Defense, to lease deposits of coal, phos-
phate, oil, oil shale, gas, sodium, potas-
sium and sulfur which are within ac-
quired lands of the United States which 
have been set aside for military or 
naval purposes. The consent require-
ment is to insure the adequate utiliza-
tion of the lands for the primary pur-
poses for which they have been ac-
quired or are being administered. Leas-
ing is subject to the same conditions as 
contained in the leasing provisions of 
the mineral leasing laws (see 30 U.S.C. 
351). Authority in this paragraph does 
not permit leasing of mineral deposits 
lying in tidelands, submerged lands, 
nor in certain coastal waters. 

(2) Notwithstanding the generality of 
the foregoing, leasing of coal and lig-
nite deposits is subject to special re-
strictions. The act permits such leas-
ing, provided the Secretary of Defense 
concurs, only to a governmental entity 
(including any corporation primarily 
acting as an agency or instrumentality 
of a State) which provides electrical 
energy for sale to the public if such 
governmental entity is located in the 
State in which such lands are located. 

(b) Public domain lands. Deposits of 
coal, phosphate, sodium, potassium, 
oil, oil shale, native asphalt, solid and 
semi-solid bitumen, bituminous rock 
and gas located on public domain lands 
under the jurisdiction of the Depart-
ment of the Army may be leased by the 
SI pursuant to 30 U.S.C. 181 et seq. with 
the concurrence of the Secretary of the 
Army. 

§ 643.36 Policy—Interim leasing of ex-
cess properties to facilitate eco-
nomic readjustment. 

Interim outleasing of excess real 
property is authorized to lessen the 
economic impact on the local commu-
nity, caused by an installation inac-
tivation, closure or realignment. These 
outleases may be granted to State or 
local governmental bodies in consider-
ation for care, custody, management 
and routine maintenance. Income de-
rived from the use of the property in 
excess of the cost of care, custody, 
management and routine maintenance 
will be covered into the Treasury as 
miscellaneous receipts. The outleasing 
will generally conform to an economic 
recovery plan outlined by the Office of 

Economic Adjustment, OASD (I&L), 
will require coordination with the 
DASD (I&H) and concurrence by the 
GSA. Leases are limited to one year 
and must be revocable by the Govern-
ment on 30 days notice. 

§ 643.37 Policy—Requests to search for 
treasure trove. 

Section 3755 of the Revised Statutes 
(40 U.S.C. 310) authorizes the Adminis-
trator of the GSA to make such con-
tracts and provisions as he deems nec-
essary to protect the interests of the 
Government in searches for and sales 
of treasure trove. All searches and 
sales authorized by GSA under this 
statute are subject to the Act for the 
Preservation of American Antiquities 
(16 U.S.C. 432) and will only be per-
mitted after consent of the Department 
of the Army has been obtained. 

§ 643.38 Policy—Utility rates. 

(a) Rates for utilities furnished by 
the Army will be in accordance with 
AR 420–41. 

(b) Payments for utilities or services 
furnished will be deposited to the 
Treasurer of the United States to the 
credit of the appropriation from which 
the costs of furnishing them was paid. 
Collection for utilities and services fur-
nished by the Army is the responsi-
bility of the officer having immediate 
jurisdiction over the property in ac-
cordance with AR 37–19 and AR 37–27. 

§ 643.39 Policy—American National 
Red Cross. 

(a) Title 10 U.S.C. 2670, authorizes the 
SA to grant revocable licenses permit-
ting the erection and maintenance by 
the American National Red Cross on 
military reservations, of buildings suit-
able for the storage of supplies for the 
aid of the civilian population in case of 
serious national disaster, or the occu-
pation for that purpose of buildings 
erected by the United States. 

(b) Installation Commanders will fur-
nish office space and quarters for Red 
Cross activities and personnel when as-
signed to duty with the Armed Forces 
in accordance with AR 930–5. 
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